GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

OCTOBER NEWSLETTER

ANNUAL BONFIRE AND FIREWORK DISPLAY

VILLAGE FIELD
FRIDAY NOVEMBER 1st
BONFIRE LIT AT 7 pm
REFRESHMENTS AVAILABLE IN JUNIOR SCHOOL

Calling all Gwernymynydd youth - don't forget to make use of the half-term holidays to help build the Bonfire. Adults too - please put all your combustible rubbish on the Bonfire and not on the skip.

There will be a best guy competition with first, second and third prizes. Admittance to the Bonfire and Firework Display is <u>FREE</u> but a collection will be held on the field.

COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

There are still seats available on the coach for the Shopping Trip to Manchester on Saturday, december 7th. The cost of a seat is £2 for adults and £1.50 for children 10 years and under. If you are interested please contact either Dilys Davies (MOLD 57225) or Lilian Roberts, 2, Maes-y-Wern. Please note that all money must be paid by Friday, 29th November at the latest.

CHRISTMAS SOCIAL

Unfortunately, due to the lack of support, it has been necessary to cancel the Christmas Social planned for December 20th.

REMEMBRANCE DAY SERVICE

Remembrance Day Service will be held at the Village War Memorial, Ruthin Road at 11 am on Sunday, 10th November where a wreath will be laid on behalf of the village community by an ex-serviceman. All denominations are invited to attend.

NATIONAL CHILDRENS HOMES

The recent collection on behalf of the National Childrens Homes raised the total of £47.30. Many thanks to all the collectors and the householders who gave so readily.

Gwen Dixon.

W.I.

١,

Members are urged to attend the next Meeting on Monday, 4th November in the Junior School at 7-15 pm. Mrs. G. Williams, Chairman of the Clwyd-Flint Federation will attend this Annual Meeting.

BINGO

The next Bingo Session will be on Tuesday, October 29th at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre.

COFFEE EVENING

Don't forget the Coffee Evening on Thursday, 24th October at 8 pm in the home of Peggy Hirst, 14, Godre'r Mynydd in aid of the Firework Fund.

JUNIOR YOUTH CLUB

Following demand from local residents for a Club to cater for those children under the eligable age to join the Youth Club, discussions have taken place with the Youth Service Department of Clwyd County Council.

A meeting of all interested parties is being held on Tuesday, 22nd October at the Jurior School commencing at 8 pm to which all parents of children between the ages of 10 and 14 are invited.

VILLAGE CENTRE

An Xmas Fayre will be held in the Village Centre as usual this November. Father Christmas will be there in his grotto and there will be plenty of things to spend your money on! Everyone who uses the Centre - from Toddlers to Over 60's will be taking part, so please come along and give them your support. The doors will open at 2 pm on Saturday, 30th November and admission is free.

P.T.A.

The A.G.M. of Gwernymynydd Parent Teachers Association is being held in the Infants Department at 7-30 pm on Thursday, 17th October. The Meeting is open to all parents and friends of the school and we very much hope that many of you will be able to come. Remember, if your child is in Gwernymynydd Primary School, you are a member of the P.T.A., so come along for a cup of coffee and a chance to catch up on what has been happening in the school year.

THANKS

Ken and Monica Biggin would like to thank all their friends and neighbours in Gwernymynydd for their kindness before their recent move to Anglesey and for making their stay in the Village such a happy one.